



The monthly meeting of the Tudor Area Community Council was called to order December 5, 2002, at 7 p.m. at First Christian Methodist Episcopal Church by president Diane Etter.

Members and guests in attendance: (see attached)

Minutes: Copies of minutes of the November 7, 2002, meeting were distributed. Minutes were approved as

presented.

Agenda: Approved as presented.

Assembly Report: No Assembly members were present; no reports were given.

Federation of Community Councils Report: Diane Etter reported 1) the FCC office will be funded in the coming year, 2) the FCC operations manager has resigned and a replacement is being sought, and 3) Diane and Andree McLeod attended a Foraker training session. Increasing attendance at Council meetings was discussed.

Correspondence: Diane wrote 1) a letter to Dick Traini regarding the Council's position on fining landlords with problem tenants, 2) a letter to Judy Dougherty and Art Johnson regarding the Council's position on the Eau Clair project, 3) an e-mail supporting the Land Use Allocation Documentation Report, and 4) a letter to Dave Gardner asking that a light be installed at David Green Park parking lot. Information regarding proposed high school boundary changes was received.

Unfinished Business:

- a) The AWARE program was discussed. Distributing AWARE information in the Council area might be a "hook" to get folks to come to Council meetings. AWARE information will be included in the next Council newsletter.
- b) b) The East Anchorage Study on Transportation is going slowly. They will not be able to meet with us until after January.

New Business:

a) a) Officer elections - the following slate of candidates was presented.

President – Diane Etter

Vice President - Andree McLeod

Secretary – Barbara Brown

Treasurer - Connie Quinley

Members at Large - Kevin Frank and Gil Cragen

The slate was elected by unanimous vote.

b) Diane received an e-mail from a south Anchorage resident proposing that the Municipality require that persons attending non-alcoholic strip clubs be at least 19 years old; current law states they must be 18. The Anchorage Council of PTAs has endorsed the proposal.

MOTION – It was moved by Barbara Brown and seconded by Gil Cragen, that the Tudor Community Council support the proposal requiring that persons attending non-alcoholic strip clubs be at least 19 years old. The motion passed.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:40 p.m. Submitted by Connie Quinley, recording secretary